

# Yavapai H&I Subcommittee Agenda

- Opened the meeting @ 9:02 with the Serenity Prayer 3/22/25
- 12 Traditions – John G
- 12 Concepts – Travis G
- Tradition 3 / Concept 3 reading – Stephanie B

## Committee Service Body Check-Ins:

**Chair – James S:** Last Sunday all of the packets were made and an inventory of current literature was made. Asking extra literature to go to racks in Facilities? Inventory totals will be listed later. There was a fight during the panel at DP – facility coordinators need to all make sure their contact at the facilities knows that they need to have a staff member present during the panel.

**Vice Chair – Mark M:** Everything is going well and grateful to be a part of. Reach out with any questions at any time.

**Secretary – Bailey G:** Guideline revisions were sent out and need to vote. We need coordinators badly. I am currently attempting to coordinate for 3 panels.

### Literature Coordinator – OPEN:

**Granite Mountain Coordinator – OPEN:** Mark M filling in - Panel was filled, we need a coordinator

**Hillside Coordinator – OPEN:** Bailey filling in. Facility is moving locations, will report when I know address and date as necessary. They require to scan your ID to add to their binder, and a sign in every time. Panel Was filled.

**Journey Coordinator – Aaron S:** ABSENT. Bailey reported panel is filled for this session.

**Decision Point Coordinator – Josh B:** panels were filled, was unaware about the fight and will speak with them about having a staff member present,

**Royal Detox Coordinator – Dave M:** Panel has been filled every week, working on reminding people.

**Juvi Coordinator – OPEN:** Bailey filling in. We really really really need more people approved for juvi, there is a lot of pressure on the few members who are approved. But if we had more members, it really is only 4 members per month we need to fill this panel, if we had more ideally members would only have to go every few months. We had to cancel a panel due to no one available to sub and a member couldn't get out of her driveway due to snow.

**Prescott Jail Coordinator – Joe W:** The funds requested from NACONA purchased 26 books to be used for inmate requests at the jail. These books can be used for reading in the cells because the books are not allowed to be removed from the meeting room or shared between cells. These books become the inmates property and leave with them upon release. We dropped the books at the front desk on the day of our first jail panel on

March 12<sup>th</sup>. The attendees were Joe W and Curtis C with Felicia Davis present for a one time observation of the meeting and 15 inmates. Prior to the meeting we were given a tour of the facility where we were informed that the female population has no housing except a holding cell near the infirmary and this limits the female population to 6. Womens meetings at the Prescott Jail will not happen for the foreseeable future. Contact VV NA if you want to go to the jail out there for the women. There will be a mandatory safety meeting for all volunteers for the jail in the future. Dave M has been approved for the jail now as well but we still need more men approved for this panel. Contacted Linda W with region about getting NA lit installed on the inmates tablets. This has requirements that must be met in order to complete and Felicia has submitted the requests with the sheriffs dept so hopefully we can move forward.

**Stoneridge – OPEN:** Panel was filled- Jamies comment – need coordinator and need to talk to Nicole.

### **Old Business:**

**James:** No H&I at the VA.

Trent: PR should still go in to the VA about what we can do and how we can help them.

Bailey G: I think we need to spend time perfecting what we have before adding more panels.

### **New Business/Open Forum:**

James: We revised guidelines.

Bailey: I think it would good to combine the guideline and orientation paper. But that isn't what happened this time.

Guideline argument.

Guidelines were approved by group conscience with the idea being to combine the two asap. Now we need to combine papers with small adhoc.

Stephanie B voted by group conscious for Granite Mountain Facility Coordinator.

Bailey to make sure IPs get to hillside panel person. What will hillside be called now?

Mark M talking about learning days and would like to have t shirts.

Shadowing discussion.

Donnie – questions about shadowing and whats the point

Trent: email me reports for minutes to help.

Stephanie Trent Bailey Dave James Mark ad-hoc for orientation/guidelines combination meeting on 4/19

Next committee meeting to be on 4/26 9am Frozen Frannies.

## **Final Literature Coordinator Report: OPEN**

James Reported Ips below and we have books as well. Current IP count after packets were made.

### **IP Inventory List**

- # 1 Who, What , How & Why - 113
- # 11 Sponsorship - 42
- For The Parents - 31
- # 7 Am I An Addict - 113
- # 16 For The New Comer - 37
- # 22 Welcome To N.A. - 24
- # For Those In Treatment - 75
- # 9 Living The Program - 72
- # 29 An Introduction To N.A. Meetings - 50
- By Young Addicts For Young Addicts - 12
- # 23 Staying Clean On The Outside - 26
- # The Triangle Of Self Acceptance - 93
- # 2 The Group - 24
- # 8 Just For Today - 63
- # 26 Accessibility For Those With Additional Needs - 40
- # 21 The Loner Staying Clean - 29
- # 15 PI And The N. A. Member - 24
- # 9 Living The Program - 102
- # 5 Another Look - 57
- # N.A. and The Parent - 50
- # 30 Mental Health - 27
- # 24 Money - 24

- Meeting adjourned @ 1030? - 1<sup>st</sup> James S      2<sup>nd</sup> Mark M